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INTRODUCTION 
 

Umlando was contracted by Exigent Environmental to undertake an 

archaeological survey of a proposed development at the Zululand Chamber of 

Business Park Foundation (ZCBF) Park. The reference is DC28/0020/08. 

 

The Zululand Motor Club proposes to construct a 1200m by 8 m wide motor 

race track on land made available by the ZCBF. This track will facilitate motor 

bike, motor cross and go-cart events. A grand stand to accommodate 200 

spectators, as well as additional spectator areas, ablution and secure areas will 

also be part of the proposed development. 

 

The affected area are currently has blue gum trees, a canal, Eskom 

servitudes, and general earth disturbances. The vegetation was relatively dense 

resulting in low archaeological visibility. To counter this I surveyed the various 

tracks and disturbed areas for archaeological remains. 

 

No archaeological remains were observed in the area. No further 

management is required for this area. 
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